
 

January 15, 2021 

Traffic Alert  
Mabel Street Sewer Improvement Project 

 
Hunter Contracting Co., under contract with Pima County Regional Wastewater Reclamation 
Department (RWRD), is continuing with construction field activities on the Mabel Street Sewer 
Improvement Project.  

On Tuesday, January 19, 2021, from 7 a.m. to 3 p.m. the contractor will mill and 

overlay portions of Mabel Street, from Sixth Avenue to Thirteenth Avenue, that 

were disturbed during the sewer improvement project. Mill and overlay operations consist of 

two steps: 1) Milling the street (removing a couple inches of the existing pavement) and 2) laying 

new asphalt (overlay).  

Motorists, residents, and businesses should anticipate short delays while equipment moves 

through the area (approximately ten minutes for the milling operation and 30-40 minutes for 

laying asphalt and cure time).  

The traveling public should watch for the following restrictions: 

Mabel Street East of Stone Avenue:  

➢ Tuesday, January 19, 2021 from 7 a.m. to 3 p.m. the contractor will mill and 

overlay the westbound lane of Mabel Street from Sixth Avenue to Stone 

Avenue.  

• Southbound Sixth Avenue traffic at Mabel Street will be shifted into the center turn 
lane.   

• Westbound Mabel Street through-travel and left-turn movements from Mabel Street 
at Sixth Avenue will not be permitted. 

• Westbound turn movements from Sixth Avenue to Mabel Street will not be 
permitted. 

• Flaggers will be on site to help direct traffic. 

• Pedestrian access will be maintained. 

Mabel Street West of Stone Avenue 

➢ Tuesday, January 19, 2021 from 9 a.m. to 3 p.m. the contractor will mill and 

overlay the westbound lane of Mabel Street from Main Avenue to Thirteenth 

Avenue.  

• Southbound Main Avenue at Mabel Street will be reduced to one travel lane. 

• Westbound turn movements from Main Avenue to Mabel Street will not be 

permitted. 

• Flaggers will be on site to help direct traffic. 

• Pedestrian traffic will be maintained. 

Access for emergency response will be maintained.  

 

The schedule is subject to change due to inclement weather or unforeseen circumstances. 
For your safety, please observe all traffic control, message boards and reduced speed limits.  

WATCH FOR CONSTRUCTION PERSONNEL AND EQUIPMENT  
IN THE WORK ZONE. 

For additional information visit www.sewerimprovements.info. 
You can also call the information line at 520-622-2527 

http://www.sewerimprovements.info/

